## MINISTERU GHALL-AFFARIJIET EWROPEJ U L-UGWALJANZA

## SEGRETARJAT PARLAMENTARI GHALL-FONDI EWROPEJ U ID-DJALOGU SOCJALI

Id-Divizjoni għall-Fondi u Programmi

MALTA

## MINISTRY FOR EUROPEAN AFFAIRS AND EQUALITY

PARLIAMENTARY SECRETARIAT FOR EU
FUNDS AND SOCIAL DIALOGUE

Funds and Programmes Division

unus unu Frogrammes Division

9th November 2018

## Celebrating the achievements of Territorial Cooperation Programmes and Projects European Cooperation Day 2019

Dear project partners,

As you may be aware, European Cooperation Day takes place annually across Europe on 21 September and the surrounding weeks. The aim of European Cooperation Day is to improve the visibility and public awareness of Interreg, Interreg IPA CBC and ENI CBC cooperation programmes, by highlighting how cross-border, transnational and interregional cooperation projects are reducing obstacles and disparities in Europe. This event has already been celebrated for the past 7 years, highlighting achievements of territorial cooperation projects in a number of regions.

As the national coordinator of Territorial Cooperation Programmes, the Territorial Cooperation Unit within the Funds and Programmes Division, has organised various events on a local level in this regard, including a tree-planting event, a blood donation day, a drawing competition for young children, press coverage as well as a bus wrapping initiative. For the current year 2018, an online brochure was published, showcasing all the Maltese partners participating, to date, in the 2014 – 2020 Interreg Programmes, being the Interreg Europe Programme, the Interreg Mediterranean Programme and the Interreg Italia – Malta Programme. This publication may be accessed from the following website <a href="www.eufundsmalta.gov.mt">www.eufundsmalta.gov.mt</a> (European Cooperation Day 2018).

FPD is now planning for the next EC Day 2019, when it intends to commission a video which will be aired on local television stations with the aim of promoting local projects being implemented under the Territorial Cooperation programmes and the ENI CBC Med Programme. For this initiative to be a success, your input is crucial and is kindly being solicited. In this regard, it would be appreciated if you could start filming excerpts of your projects' activities and forward them, in high resolution, by the end of April 2019. A service provider will select best parts of the filmings received in order to come up with a final good product for TV purposes. Efforts will be made to try and utilise all video excerpts received but this might not be possible due to time restrictions of TV promotion.

On behalf of the whole Territorial Cooperation Unit, I thank you for your kind attention and look forward to your full cooperation in this venture.

Best Regards,

Carmen Dalli

Director Programmes and Projects